SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA GAS COMPANY
BRANCH OFFICE OPTIMIZATION (A.13-09-010)
(DATA REQUEST CforAT-01)
______________________________________________________________________


QUESTION 1:

Does SoCalGas anticipate that the proposed closure of local offices would result in an increase in call volume to call centers?  

a. If yes, what is the projected increase in calls to call centers based on closure of local offices?  How are these projections developed?  

b. If no, what is the basis for this projection?  
RESPONSE 1:
Yes, SoCalGas does anticipate that the proposed closure of local offices would result in an increase in call volume to call centers. However, SoCalGas does not believe the impact to the call center will be significant due to low payment and non-payment transactions at these six offices. As stated in Michael Baldwin’s Rebuttal Testimony, on average, of the six branch offices proposed to be closed, less than four non-payment transactions per day are conducted.  With regards to calls from customers who primarily use the branch offices for payments, SoCalGas anticipates a 75% migration rate to APLs leaving 25% of customers that may contact the call center to seek alternative payment options.  Based on information provided to customers as part of SoCalGas’  60-day noticing plan, our experience with office closures during ADA remediation, and the planned assistance from community and faith based organizations SoCalGas believes the impact to the call centers will be minimal.  
QUESTION 2:

If call volume is projected to increase, and holding all else constant, what impact does SoCalGas anticipate that such projected increase in call volumes to call centers have on the following:  

a. Level of Service (LOS)?

b. Customer hold times?  

c. Average handle time?  

d. Abandoned calls?
RESPONSE 2:

SoCalGas cannot project the actual increase in call volumes to call centers nor the impact LOS, customer hold times, average handle time, or abandoned calls due to the variability of customer preference and the multitude of options available to customers. 

QUESTION 3:

If call volume is projected to increase, what preparations has SoCalGas made to absorb such projected increases in calls to call centers without reducing the level of service for all callers?  Does SCG propose to adjust staffing at call centers in any way based on such projections and/or to seek funding to increase call center staffing in its next GRC?   
RESPONSE 3:
SoCalGas anticipates minimal impact on call volumes at the call centers as a result of the proposed closures. Therefore there are no plans to adjust staffing at the call centers and/or seek funding to increase call center staffing in SoCalGas’ next GRC as a result of the proposed closures.  

UESTION 4:

In the survey provided in conjunction with the Rebuttal Testimony of Michael H. Baldwin, SoCalGas repeatedly references the Medical Baseline Program as an “income-qualified program.”  Does the fact that there are no income-based criteria for the Medical Baseline Program change in any way the conclusions drawn by SoCalGas from the responses to its survey?

RESPONSE 4:

No, SoCalGas does not believe that the inadvertent characterization of the Medical Baseline Program which is not an income-qualified program will in any way change the conclusions drawn by the survey responses.
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